MINUTES - DECEMBER 13, 2022

The Gilpin Township Board of Supervisors held a their regular monthly meeting on Tuesday, December 13, 2022, at 7:00 PM in the township municipal building. Roll call was as follows: Linda Alworth - absent; Jeremy Smail - present; Charles Stull - present; Kris Kulick - present; Kevin Miller - present; Sharon Long - present; Tim Miller - present, SARPD - present; Ted Long - present.

VISITORS WRITTEN REQUESTS:

Emily & Jeffrey Hall of 161 Booth Road wanted to know why their LERTA application was denied they said that the school board. It was explained that the application was not turned in a timely manner. Charles Stull made a motion to authorize Tim Miller to seek clarification on the application on behalf of the board. Jeremy Smail seconded. Motion carried.

Sharon Long, Secretary Treasurer, presented the minutes from the previous meetings. Jeremy Smail made a motion to approve both of the minutes. Kris Kulick seconded. Motion carried.

Sharon Long, Secretary Treasurer, read the financial report. Kris Kulick made a motion to approve the report. Kevin Miller seconded. Motion carried.

Sharon Long, Secretary Treasurer, presented a bills to be paid list adding a bill to Tim Miller for \$3104.06. Kevin Miller made a motion to pay the bills. Jeremy Smail seconded. Motion carried.

Kevin Miller made a motion to approve the closing of agreement of the sale of the township property located at 109 Firehall Road. Jeremy Smail is to sign all paperwork needed for the transition as Vice Chairman. Charles Stull abstained. Kris Kulick seconded. Motion carried.

Tim Miller, Solicitor, presented his solicitor report. Jeremy Smail made a motion to approve his report. Kris Kulick seconded. Motion carried.

Charles Stull made a motion to approve the ordinance for collecting attorney fees on municipal claims. Kevin Miller seconded. Motion carried.

Sharon Long, Zoning Officer, read the zoning report. Jeremy Smail made a motion to approve the report. Charles Stull seconded. Motion carried.

Ted Long, Foreman, read his road report for the month. Kevin Miller made a motion to approve the report. Charles Stull seconded. Motion carried.

Charles Stull made a motion to amend the agenda under new business to talk about heat in the garage. Kevin Miller seconded. Motion carried.

Charles Stull made a motion to table the heat in the garage until the year end meeting to see if the budget can absorb the cost. Kris Kulick seconded. Motion carried.

VISITORS:

Joe Sabot of 136 Banfield Road stated that there is still a very active business operating down in Banfield as well as reckless driving.

Charles Stull stated about the reminder of the year end close meeting on December 28, 2022, at 5 PM in the township municipal building.

Kris Kulick made a motion to adjourn the meeting with an executive session to follow with no action being taken from the session. Kevin Miller seconded. Motion carried. Meeting was adjourned at 7:29 PM.

Sharon Long Secretary Treasurer